St. Andrew’s
 Messenger
St. Andrew’s United Methodist Church “growing in passion for God, showing compassion to all”
Our Mission: “To make disciples of Jesus Christ, who are growing in passion for God and showing compassion to all, by sharing God’s REPAIRing Love.”
Our Vision: making disciples through:
Radical hospitality
Extravagant generosity
Passionate worship
Authentic witness
Intentional faith development
Risk taking mission

Pastor:  Suzanne Elliott
570-682-3508 (Office)
717-253-1263 (Cell)
e-mail: selliott@susumc.org 

Office Hours and Information:
Secretary – Karen Koppenhaver
Tuesday and Thursday: 
10:00 am - 12:00 pm
Phone – 570-682-3508
office@standrewsvalleyview.org 

Newsletter Articles:
E-mail to the address below:
office@standrewsvalleyview.org

Prayer Chain Contact:
Carole Hepler – 570-682-3301
chelper@comcast.net

St. Andrew’s Web site: www.standrewsvalleyview.org
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"The church is supposed to be a thermostat. Instead, we have settled for being a thermometer."  Bishop Hector Burgos-Nunez

I wrote down this profound statement made by our new Bishop as he spoke to gathered clergy and lay folks on Sunday, October 13. He further explained that the church is supposed to operate like a thermostat, which keeps the temperature in the room steady. When emotions, political tensions, and conflict get too "hot," the church's purpose is to be a peacemaker (cool things down.) When the world gets too complacent, lacks zeal, and drifts into apathy, the church is supposed to "heat things up" by stirring up the power of the Holy Spirit. Unfortunately, the church as a whole has been satisfied with being a thermometer, which measures the temperature in the room. A thermometer is passive and unable (or unwilling) to bring any change. A thermometer "goes with the flow." Those are not comfortable words. They give us something heavy to consider.

We all know that things are not the way they used to be. What are we to do? The first thing is to pray! We should pray for God to show us how we are to reach the community with the love of Jesus. The next thing we should do is to build relationships. The era of many and varied church programs is over. The best way to meet new people is to talk to new people and show them how Jesus has made a positive impact on your life. People are unlikely to just come to church. They need to be invited and made to feel welcome. We have had some visitors in worship recently. How wonderful! Most of them were invited by others. There's a challenge for all of us. How can we show others that they are loved and forgiven by Jesus Christ?

Thankful for Amazing Grace,
~Pastor Suzanne
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MISSIONS OF THE MONTH
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Thank Offering Meal

The United Women In Faith will be holding their annual Thank Offering Service and Dinner on Sunday, November 10th.  Our guest speaker for the service will be Sandy McHugh, a coordinator for the Operation Christmas Shoebox program.   Our Thank Offering Dinner will follow at 11:30 am. It will be eat in or take out.  The meal is a choice of Ham with Scalloped potatoes or Turkey with Filling, Green Beans, Pepper Cabbage, Roll & butter, Dessert and Drink.
The cost will be $14.00 per platter. Tickets will be available until November 3rd from UWIF members or after worship in the Fellowship Hall Sunday, November 3rd.

[image: ]
Community Service Night – 
Grades 9-12
November 19, 5:00-7:30pm

Meal: Sloppy Joe's, Chicken Tenders, Baked Beans, Chips, Dessert

St. Andrew's will host a second Community Service Night. This enables us to connect with the youth and staff at the high school and provide two hours of community service credit the teens need for graduation.

We will provide a meal and several projects to benefit Caitlin's Smiles, a charity based out of Harrisburg which provides craft kits to children in hospitals all over the east coast.

Donations towards the meal and craft supplies will be needed. Watch the bulletin for upcoming information.
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We will be hosting a FREE Thanksgiving Day Meal for any, and all, who would like to join us for a “full spread” meal. This will be our 8th year and we have been blessed each year. Your support and donations, each year, have enabled us to do this.
Each year some person/family/group has been blessed because of gracious and generous monetary donations received the day of the meal.  This year we are sharing our blessings with Across the Valley. This is an independent, non-profit outreach program here in the Tri-Valley area.  Their goal is to introduce others to Jesus, meet essential needs: food, water, safe shelter, coach those in need to establish the skills to not only become self-sufficient but to also pay it forward, and coordinate with other established organizations to work together to provide the best service to those in need.                                                    
There is no charge for the meal. We will serve eat-in or take-out meals. We only ask that you contact the church office at (570) 682-3508 to register, for either eat-in or take-out. We would like to have a count by November 19th.  Walk-ins are welcome Thanksgiving Day.
Help is needed on Wednesday, the day before, for setting up the fellowship hall, as well as prepping food. Thanksgiving Day, we will need help with cooking, serving, and clean-up. Pies, cakes, pumpkin rolls, or cobblers will be needed, and perhaps some other meal items (Watch bulletins for any items needed).
Donation / Volunteer sheets will be in the Fellowship Hall. Any Youth interested with helping will receive Community Service hours.  If there are any questions, please contact Karen at 570-590-7330.
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Sunday, November 3
2:00pm
Lykens United Methodist Church

This year our annual Church Conference will be held with other churches in our cluster. Lykens UMC will serve as the host church. We will all gather for a time of devotion, led by our District Superintendent, Gary Weaver. We will then move into individual rooms for each church to conduct its business. 
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All Saints Remembrance
On Sunday, November 3 we remember those who have died since last year's All Saints remembrance. The list consists of church members (and one close friend) as well as those Pastor Suzanne provided the funeral service for. These non-members were extended the ministry, fellowship, and hospitality of St. Andrew's Church through your pastor. Each person is a beloved child of God and missed by his or her family. We continue to pray for comfort and peace for those who are grieving.

Steven M. Ney, Dorothy M. Snell
Lee I. Morgan, Daniel Bloch
Roberta L. Huntsinger
Clair W. “Buddy” Scheib, Karen A. Fetterolf
Lois Bennick, Ferne Furman
Jean A. Kissinger, Josie Artz
James Monroe Artz, Thomas R. Radel
Earl E. Kissinger, Jr., Tammy Knox
Jeanette Zerbe, James Reider
Judith E. Barnhardt

APPLE FESTIVAL REPORT
  St. Andrew’s had a beautiful day for the Apple Festival and it was enjoyed by all there.
  We sold out of most everything this year!  There were some items that were put out on Sunday morning and purchased by donations.  The sales total was approximately $4,200.  This year the proceeds are being divided among the Klingerstown, Hegins, Sacramento, and Pitman Fire Companies.  Each will receive 20% of the profit and the remaining 20% will be given to the Cemetery Board.
  Without everyone working together, this would not be possible.  All is greatly appreciated.

THANK YOU SO MUCH

Thank you for your generosity
Our Mission of the Month for September was Mission Central. This was a very timely project with the flooding from the recent hurricanes. We collected $305. Thank you again!
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Thank You! You Folks Are Amazing!

I want to thank you for all of the donations you gave towards our October 17 Community Service Night for area high school students. We had about 40 in attendance and they assembled the kits in about 20 minutes!  It's a good thing I had a "back up" project just in case it was needed! Our dinner of hot dogs, macaroni and cheese, fruit, and dessert was well received.

Thank you to everyone who donated whether a little or a lot. Each gift matters. Thank you to those who volunteered their time the night of the event as well.
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The Tri-Valley Ministerium will offer a Thanksgiving Eve Service on Wednesday, November 27 at 7:00pm at Hepler's Church of God, Pitman. The offering taken that evening will go to Samaritan's Purse to benefit hurricane victims.



Nursing Home – Group Homes
Assisted Living – Rehab (family)

Randy Snyder 
Vanessa Weaver

Schuylkill Manor
1000 Schuylkill Manor Road
Pottsville PA  17901
Tillie Wolfgang

Pottsville Nursing & Rehab
420 Pulaski Drive
Pottsville, PA  17901
Gail Bowman
Providence Place, Pine Grove
24 Hikes Hollow Road 
Pine Grove, PA 17963
Ella Artz, Marilyn Herb

Tremont Health & Rehab Center
44 Donaldson Road
Tremont, PA 17981
Jo Ann Shade, Roger Schwalm


[image: tip304]


[image: ]


[image: ]

Jack Reed		Adan Patino
Pork Fultz		Wesley Klinger
Larry Morgan		Ken Smith
Patricia Bressler	Nancy Kline
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Chaplain Glenn R. Scheib
95-957 Wikao Street
Mililani, HI 96789

Rev. David Wagner
7517 S. 950 W-92
North Manchester, IN 46962
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Major Jennifer Renninger
512 American Legion
Pine Grove, Pa 17963
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	November 2024

	Sun
	Mon
	Tue
	Wed
	Thu
	Fri
	Sat

	
Enter his gates with thanksgiving and his courts with praise; give thanks to him and praise his name.   Psalms 100:4
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	1
	2


	3
All Saints Day

2:00pm – Church Conference - Lykens
	 4

6:15pm – Men’s Chorus
7:00pm – Chancel Choir
	 5
ELECTION DAY

	6
6:00pm -7:30pm - IGNITE
	 7

	 8

	 9


	10
Thank Offering 
Meal
11:30am – 1:00pm
	11
VETERAN’S DAY
6:15pm – Men’s Chorus
7:00pm – Chancel Choir
	12
6:30pm – Trustees

7:30pm – Ad. Board
	13
6:00pm -7:30pm - IGNITE
	14
10:00am – Sr. Citizens
	15
	16

	 17

	18
7:00pm – Chancel Choir
	19
5:00pm – 7:30pm
Community Service
	 20

	21

	22

	 23


	24
	25
6:15pm – Men’s Chorus
7:00pm – Chancel Choir
	26

	27
Thanksgiving Meal Set-up – Prep 10:00am
7:00pm Ministerium Thanksgiving Service – Hepler’s Church

	28 
HAPPY THANKSGIVING
11:30am – 1:00pm Thanksgiving Meal

OFFICE CLOSED
	29
*OFFICE HOURS 8:00am – 10:00am
	30


NOTES:  	                                                       
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St. Andrew’s U.M. Church
PO Box 221					    
Valley View, PA  17983									    
 *Address Service Requested
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ST. ANDREW’S U.M. CHURCH
“S.A.M.”
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THANKSGIVING MEAL
Thursday, November 28

11:30 am - 1:00 pm
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THANKSGIVING SERVICE
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